From: @mscbs.es

Sent: lundi 21 septembre 2020 21:38

To: SANTE C3 HSC

Cc: @mscbs.es; @mscbs.es; @mscbs.es;

@mscbs.es; @mscbs.es

Subject: International flights contact tracing and follow-up in Spain

Attachments: Contact tracing flights_SPAIN.docx

Dear HSC Secretariat.

This is to inform that we are considering to halt international travellers contact tracing and follow-up in our territory. So far, no in-flight transmission has been detected since the surveillance system is in place (23rd may), probably due to the use of masks in the plane and the application of other prevention and control measures at the airports and during flights. This evidence, together with the stress it represents for the Health System, and even more with the current incidence level, made us consider following-up close contacts of these travellers is unlikely to be cost-effective and it drains human resources from other public health activities. Please, find attached a document with further information supporting this position.

We will keep on identifying contacts residents in other countries and will send all details for them to carry out the follow-up as we are doing at this moment.

We would appreciate very much if you could share this mail and the attached document with all member of the HSC in order to inform them and have their feedback about this decision.

Best regards

HSC Member SPAIN

CONFIDENCIALIDAD. El contenido de este mensaje y el de cualquier documentación anexa es confidencial y va dirigido únicamente al destinatario del mismo. Si Usted no es el destinatario, le solicitamos que nos lo indique, no comunique su contenido a terceros y proceda a su destrucción.

CONFIDENTIALITY. The content of this message and any attached information is confidential and exclusively for the use of the addresser. If you are not the addresser, we ask you to notify to the sender, do not pass its content and delete the original.